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Mother’s Day came early for Daphne Cherry.  TSC Love to Landon Todd Cherry
who was born on Todd’s Birthday.  This is number one on my ink list. The Birth
and Gift of New Life. It’s all about the children. May 9 is for the Moms (Mums)
past and present. Miss you IAM. The Club Bus Trip to Five (!) Clubs was full of
TSC spirit. Many thanks to Swan, Elba-Mar, Seaway, Detroit Beach, and
BayView for the delicacies laid out and even more so the number of their
members that gave big welcomes to us. FC Steve Stahl led the charge as we
captured four Burgees! A 2021 Spaghetti Fest was held at MRYC as we were
served by the 2020 Commodores.  Thanks to all the Italians! We had our first 

Homecoming meeting and will still be looking for HELP! Hugs and non-Covid kisses to Joan and PC Stacy Slicker
for the Reverse Raffle party that helps fund the Commodore Ball. A packed House enjoyed the evening . The
delicious dinner was Pasta Bake that RC April and the B-Team provided. Many people to thank. It seems like week
after week we are humbled by all of you. Take another Piece of My Heart. May 16 is National Armed Forces Day.
The Military Oath is to Support and Defend the Constitution against all Enemies Foreign and Domestic. Thank You.
The South of The Border Party at BVYC was a prelude to the Summer. Commodores Dave Paitlin, Jim Balogh,
Chris Batch, and myself with our Bridges made it Great. Special shout out to PC Tony Blank, PC Michele
VanDromme, and PC Chris Jureck the Real MVPC’s of this party. The TSC Bridge including FC Steve Stahl, Lady
Amy Petro, Gentleman Steve Flores, and Lady Carolyn did some heavy rowing. Orange and White Shirts are The
Dream Team! Docks have started waiting for My Old Kentucky Home to enter the water. The Big Show-Opening of
The Port at MRYC is May 29 with Breakfast at TSC. The White Hats are coming One by Land Two by Sea! Last
month I mentioned the Parting of The Red Sea and sure enough on April 4 the CARGO SHIP EVER GIVEN was
stuck sideways in the Suez Canal for 4 days blocking The Red Sea and the Mediterranean passage. Only God
knows how! Keep your Vessels straight, Folks! To me many things seem like a movie is happening. I’m ready to
take a Quantum Leap. Lady Carolyn....Wake up Sunshine.. Open up your sleepy eyes for me.. Can’t have you hidin’..
I’ve been waiting all the night..People waiting for the Light..Sunshine,Sunshine.   
                                  
-Commodore Pete Maxwell 20-21 
#Reviresco.  I Flourish Again.  We Flourish Again.
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Hello fellow members-

Spring is finally here.  The shrink wrap is coming off the boats, the
seawall is close to being completed and dock installation is
underway which means we are getting closer to putting the boats
in the water.
 
   

On behalf of the Toledo Sailing Club, let's congratulate Susan Meadows, Ryan Maraldo, Dylan
Russell, Kyle King, Nathan Smith and Zay Cohen, all of whom were voted into Provisional
membership.  If you see someone new around the club, please be sure to say hi and welcome
them.

This brings our membership to 176. 

Don't forget to get your club work hours in.  There is plenty to do around our amazing club from a
party, mowing the grass on the sunny days, to cleaning or organizing the club house on a rainy
day.  Whatever your ability or skill set, there is something for everyone to do. 

Camaraderie at the club is ongoing...Come out and enjoy your club!

If you know of anyone that is interested in joining the club, or has questions about membership,
please have them stop by the club or contact me by email tscvcpetro@gmail.com

- Vice Commodore Dan Petro
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BIRTHDAYS:
Drew Schneiderbauer - 05/02

 
Zay Cohen - 05/04

 
Ryan Miller - 05/04

 
Lance Greene - 05/05

 
Jeff Hood - 05/07

 
Susan Sholl - 05/07

 

Jim Hersch - 05/10
 

Richard Glasson - 05/13
 

Robert Kossow - 05/15
 

Dylan Russell - 05/15
 

Gary Justen - 05/17
 

Kim Przybylski - 05/21
  

PC Timothy Wisniewski - 05/24
 

Ryan Marshall - 05/25
 

John Hood - 05/26
 

Phil Toney - 05/26
 

Kailey Fry - 05/29
 

Ben Gilliam - 05/30



Spring has sprung!  Hopefully we are done with the snow and frost, but
as last year has taught us, expect the unexpected. Either way, we have
proven that our club is resilient and can weather anything.

Thank you for your continued club support for all of our events. We
started the month off with our final Friday Fish Fry.  Many thanks go out
to Marc Snyder, Dayna Peiffer, Brandy Maples, Michele VanDromme,
Linda Ramlow, Jerry Broshious and Jodi Flores along with Phil Przybylski
for filling in at the end. They were a success and well attended because 

of them and all of you!  PC Jeff Sanford’s Sunday Breakfasts are always the best way to finish the
weekend off.  Thank you Jeff, for waking up and preparing a great meal to start our day.  Looking
forward to his grilling that he wants to start up soon. 

We are starting May off with a Derby Party on May 1st, followed by a Bunco Night on May 7th. 
 We are always looking for members to step forward and host an event.  Thank you to Kim and
Phil Przybylski along with Lori and Jeff Brown, and Jodi and Juan Garibaldo for hosting these
events. It takes all of us, to make it great.  Please support them and our club.

Our weekends have been busy with room rentals and I would like you to remember that all
events as of this time are brought to the board and voted on at their meeting which is first
Tuesday of every month. We are still under Covid guidelines, so masks, maximum attendance,
CDC guidelines, ongoing and post-cleaning, and patience keep us all safe and open.  It is our club
and all of the members matter.  We want to continue on a positive way forward and it will take all
of us to make this happen.

With May, brings more work. That is not a bad thing so get your work hours in. Docks are going in,
grounds need to maintained, the club needs to be cleaned, but we also need people to step
forward to help with events and host a Friday or Saturday night dinner, or just to help or clean up.
We also have an Opening of the Port Brunch on May 29th, that we need a lot of hands to help 
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REAR COMMODORE APRIL FLYNN 

UPCOMING  EVENTS

05/01- TSC Derby Downs Party

05/07 - Bunco Party 

05/29 Opening of the Port Brunch 

All events/dinners are currently by reservation

only and can be dine in (limited seating) or

carryout.

make happen. Step forward new members or old.  It is always
appreciated and easy way to socialize and serve a purpose.  I love
multi-tasking. 

To many more sunrises with you all!

- Rear Commodore April Flynn
 



to make this happen! 

As always TSC made me proud with the outstanding turn out at the South of the Border party this
year at BVYC. For those of you that do not know South of the Border is a fundraiser for the annual
Opening of the Port celebration.  We all had a great time. 

A block of docks have been set aside for TSC reservations for our annual Kelleys Island trip Aug 27-
29 at both Seaway and Portside marinas. This year for Portside you can reserve a dock on their
website. Call Seaway to reserve your dock. Some of the MRYC members have expressed interest in
joining us on our Kellys Island trip so this year we have extended an invite to them.  I am told that
back in the 90's MRYC was part of the trip. Commodore Pete Maxwell and myself decided to
welcome our neighbors down the hill. The more, the merrier. 

Please watch the TSC Fleet Captain Facebook page for the latest information for moving our TSC
Fleet. 

That is all for this trip and hope to see you all soon!

-Fleet Captain Power Steve Stahl

 So There I was...Happy Spring all! 

As boating season is approaching us, very rapidly, our club is doing some
awesome things! The seawall project is well on it's way and is turning out
amazing.  I was unable to work the docks this weekend but I did have a
chance to stop down and see the progress.  I was very impressed to say
the least!  The TSC family is hitting it well out of the park.  If you have not
had a chance to stop down and see the construction please take the
time to check it out.  I want to thank everyone that is putting in long hours

FLEET CAPTAIN STEVE STAHL 
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Surrender
Yer Booty

SUNSHINE REPORT MARY MAENLE

May is here, the days are getting warmer, and the boats will be in the water
before we know it! It’s been great to start getting back out and seeing people
again. 

Todd and Daphne Cherry welcomed Landon to their family. He was born on 

April 20th.  Congratulations! We can’t wait to meet him. 

Please keep your TSC family and friends in your thoughts and prayers. 

If you have anything you would like to put in the waterline, please contact me by the 21st of each
month at memj0445@gmail.com. 

-Mary Maenle Sunshine Reporter



TSCA PRESIDENT TRACY DEVRIES

Hello from the Auxiliary!

Hopefully Mother Nature has gotten the cold out of her system and
warmth is around the corner.

What is the Auxiliary: The purpose of the Auxiliary is to offer assistance,
promote and lend support to TSC projects and to encourage interest
and activity in all forms. TSCA meets once a month, 3rd Wednesday, at 
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the same time the club’s general meeting is going on to plan for upcoming events. The Auxiliary
has proven to be a valuable partner of the Toledo Sailing Club. The Auxiliary has helped with
Homecoming, meals, planned social events, been involved in community projects and raised
money for club improvements through fundraising and the sale of items from our Showcase.  
Significant other/spouses of TSC members and TSC children 18 and older can be members of
the Auxiliary.  

Membership:  Only $10.00 a year.  Know a new or old member - bring their significant other to the
next meeting and you both will receive a promotional item from the showcase. We are looking to
do a membership drive party within the next couple months. Come see what we are all about
and how you can make a difference in the club.

Congratulations to Shawn Earle on winning the Booze Basket! Thank you everyone for donating
to the basket to make it a great success.

Upcoming Fundraiser:  Flower Sale - We have again partnered with Tom Strains & Sons for plant
and flower sales. Sales have started and will run through May 8th. Please fill out the flyer and a
voucher will be given to you to pick up your plants and flowers between May 14th - 25th. (Please
refer to Flyer)

Showcase News:  Come check it out. Lots of items: shirts, glasses, blankets and other signature
items. New items will be going in.  This month’s Item will be TSC Hats and UV long sleeve shirts.

VENMO:  Don’t have cash, forgot your checkbook - use Venmo!! Download the app, request to be
friends, and you will be all set to purchase from the showcase or other promotions we may have.
@ToledoSailingClubAux

Homecoming Weekend:  We are looking for Volunteers Friday 7-9 & Saturday 5-7 to sell our
Showcase Items.  In addition there will be many other areas that will need to be covered. Great
opportunity to get hours in.



Facebook: Please refer to our page for upcoming announcements - Toledo Sailing Club Auxiliary
TSCA Next Meeting : May 19th - Meetings are always the 3rd Wednesday of the month. Mark
your calendar.

Next TSCA Meeting: May 19th - Meetings are always the 3rd Wednesday of the month. Mark your
calendar.

50/50: Will be drawn at the next meeting - the pot is growing!

Deck Furniture: The new furniture should be coming in soon.  Further info to come in regards to
an Assembly party. 

Should anyone have any ideas for future fundraisers, craft parties, showcase items or any
auxiliary questions please feel free to bring your ideas to our next meeting or email me at
TracyTSCA@gmail.com. We need you at our next meeting.  Lots to discuss and in order for us to
be able to conduct a meeting we need you.

Thank you for all you do and stay Safe and Healthy!

-TSCA President Tracy DeVries
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A4 Cooling Performance Long Sleeve Crew UV Shirt
 

The men’s shirt (unisex) runs true to size and the
women's shirt will run more form fitting so please look
at sizing (may need to size up 1 or 2 sizes).  We are also
offering a youth shirt as well. 

A sign up sheet will be at the club on Sunday or you
can email Jodi Flores at jodiflores3@gmail.com

Please indicate which shirt (mens, women's or youth),
color and size. 
  

Sign up sheet at the club or email Jodi at
jodiflores3@gmail.com

Order by May 14th

mailto:jodiflores3@gmail.com
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JUST A REMINDER !

All articles ,  advertisements ,

events or announcements must

be received by April 25th 

12 :00 pm to make it in the next

Waterline .   

Please submit to :  

 tscwaterline@gmail .com 

Thank you !
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Interested in running your
own personal ad in the

Waterline.
Email tscwaterline@gmail.com

for details.
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12 PM 

TUE WED THU FRI SAT

GENERAL 
&

AUXILIARY 
MEETING

7PM
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BOARD 
MEETING

7PM
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TSC DERBY
DOWNS
PARTY 

5:30 PM 

30 31 1 2 3 4 5

 
BUNCO 
PARTY 

6:00 PM 

OPENING
OF THE 
PORT 



APPOINTMENTS

Fleet Captain Power- Steve Stahl

Fleet Surgeon- Dr. Tim Duckett 

Safety Officer- Josh Zibbel

Sergeant-at-Arms- Lori Abramczyk 

Harbor Master- Al Bilek

Dock Master- Tyler Zoltanski 

Sunshine Reporter- Mary Maenle

Work Hours Chair PC Barb Pfleghaar 

Bar- Katie Spencer 

Parliamentarian- PC Stacy Slicker

Waterline Editor- Amy Petro
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FLAG OFFICERS

Commodore- PC Pete Maxwell 

Vice Commodore- Dan Petro

Rear Commodore- April Flynn

Recording Secretary- Denise Getzinger 

Treasurer- PC Doug Hoff 

Financial Secretary- PC Michele

VanDromme

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Chairman of the Board- Ryan Kurtz

Vice Chairman- Ed Marckel

Secretary of the Board-  Brandy Maples

Auditing Liaison- Andy Parish

Auxiliary Liaison- Jeremy Santus

Blue Gavel Liaison- PC Marc Snyder

By-Laws/Constitution- Ryan Miller

Dock Liaison- Ryan Kurtz

Grounds Liaison- Karl Kreft

House Liaison- Kevin Horvath

Kitchen/Bar Liaison- Brandy Maples

Planning & Maintenance- Deef Labadie

Security Liaison- Ed Marckel

DELEGATES

AYC Head Delegate- PC Barb Pfleghaar

AYC Delegate- PC Paul Borton 

AYC Delegate- PC Tim Wisniewski

AYC Delegate at Large- PC Ken Zoltanski

Delegate to ILYA - PC Russ Wells

AUXILIARY

President- Tracy DeVries

Vice President- Denise Berndt

Treasurer- Lori Wagenknecht

Secretary- Jodi Stachowiak

AUXILIARY BOARD MEMBERS

Christie Borton

Amy Brennan 

Amy Petro

Toledo Sailing Club Walbridge Park
P.O. Box 141133
Toledo, Ohio 43609
Phone (419) 382- 5841
Website www.toledosailingclub.com
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